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September 28, 2020 

 
Secretary Robert Neall 
Maryland Department of Health 
201 W. Preston St. 
Baltimore, MD 21201 
 
RE: FY 2022 Budget—Medicaid Provider Reimbursement Rates 
 
Dear Secretary Neall: 
 

MARYLAND SOCIETY OF 
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 Our organizations are writing regarding the Fiscal Year 2022 Budget and provider 
reimbursement rates under the Medicaid Program.  We urge you and Governor Hogan to sustain 
reimbursement levels at the present rate for the reasons set forth below. 
 
 In 2012, the State increased payment rates to providers for evaluation and management 
(E&M) codes under the Medicaid program to 100% of the amount paid under the Medicare 
program.  E&M codes generally refer to those billing codes used for doctor visits or consultations; 
in short, primary care.  This action was in response to adoption of the Affordable Care Act (ACA), 
which resulted in significantly more people being covered under Medicaid1, and the resulting need 
to ensure that an adequate number of providers were available under the program.2  In 2015, rates 
were reduced to 92% of Medicare, but in 2016 were restored to the 94% level.  In July of this year, 
proposals were made to the Board of Public Works to reduce this amount to 90% of Medicare 
effective January 1, 2021. 
 
 As you prepare the Fiscal Year 2022 Budget, we ask that you sustain provider 
reimbursement levels at the present rate of 94% of Medicaid.  We do not ask this lightly, 
considering the extraordinary revenue reductions the State faces from the COVID-19 pandemic 
and its continuing economic fallout.  But when one considers the impacted communities from any 
such reduction, the conclusion that reimbursement rates should be maintained at current levels is 
inescapable. 
 
 By definition, the Medicaid program is designed to assist low-income individuals and 
families.  In a time when more people are in financial despair due to unemployment or under-
employment, Medicaid enrollment levels are likely to rise.  Ensuring access to care for enrollees 
is important now for the same reason that is was important following the passage of the ACA. 
 
 Furthermore, social inequities and disparities that have become even more apparent 
recently also drive the need to ensure proper reimbursement rates.  Access to proper health care 
and health care providers is a key means of addressing these inequities, and current reimbursement 
rates have proven a successful way to ensure that access. 
 
 Finally, medical practices which provide these services are also economic engines.  They 
employ and provide benefits to professional medical staffs, administrative personnel, and require 
the services of other businesses associated with commercial office space.  Many of these practices 
have struggled economically and continue to do so.  Maintaining these reimbursement levels not 
only ensures access to proper health care for patients, but it will aid a major part of the State’s 
economy. 
 
 For these reasons, our respective organizations strongly urge you and the Governor to 
sustain provider reimbursement rates at the present level of 94% of Medicare. 
 
 

 
1 Indeed, the number of enrollees in Medicaid in Maryland grew 53% between September of 2013 and 
December of 2017. See https://www.healthinsurance.org/maryland-medicaid/ 
2 Increasing reimbursement rates has proven effective at ensuring provider access.  See January 2020 MD 
Dept. of Health Annual Report on the Maryland Medical Assistance Program and the Maryland Children’s 
Health Program – Provider Reimbursement Rates, at pp. 28-29 (“…there has been a significant increase in 
the number of physicians who fully participate in Medicaid over time.”). 

https://www.healthinsurance.org/maryland-medicaid/
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Sincerely, 
 
Gene Ransom, Chief Executive Officer 
The Maryland State Medical Society (MedChi) 
 
Mozella Williams, M.D., President 
Maryland Academy of Family Physicians (MDAFP) 
 
Robert Linton II, MD, MBA, FACEP, President 
Maryland Chapter of the American College of Emergency Physicians (MDACEP) 
 
Robert Atlas, M.D., FACOG, Chairman 
Maryland Section of the American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (MDACOG) 
 
Debbie Badawi, MD, FAAP, President 
Maryland Chapter of the American Academy of Pediatrics (MDAAP) 
 
Paul Celano, M.D., FACP, FASCO, President 
Maryland/District of Columbia Society of Clinical Oncology (MDCSCO) 
 
Wanda Wicks, M.D., President 
Baltimore County Medical Association (BCMA) 
 
Harbhajan Ajrawat, M.D., President 
Prince George’s County Medical Society (PGCMS) 
 
Annette Pham, M.D., President 
Montgomery County Medical Society (MCMS) 
 
Kavita Kalra, M.D., President 
Baltimore City Medical Society (BCMS) 
 
Clement S. Banda, M.D., President 
Anne Arundel & Howard County Medical Society (AAHCMS)  
 
Yuvraj Kamboj, M.D., President 
Harford County Medical Association (HCMA) 
 
Mangla Gulati, M.D., Governor 
Maryland Chapter American College of Physicians (MD ACP) 
 
Omid Moayed, M.D., President 
US Anesthesia Partners – Maryland (USAP) 
 
Zain U. Syed, M.D., President 
Maryland Dermatologic Society (MDS) 
 
Matthew L. Snyder, M.D., Managing Partner  
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Associates in Radiation Medicine (ARM) 
 
Brian Kaplan, M.D., FACS, President 
Maryland Society of Otolaryngology (MSO) 
 
Ramani Peruvemba, M.D., President 
Maryland Society of Anesthesiologists (MSA) 
 
Mark J. Ehrenreich, M.D., President   
Maryland Psychiatric Society (MPS) 
 
Darren Patz, Senior Vice President & Chief Government Affairs Officer 
Mednax Health Solutions Partner, American Anesthesiology, and Pediatrix Medical Group 
 
Jennifer Grover, DHSc, MMS, PA-C, President 
The Maryland Academy of Physician Assistants (MdAPA) 
 
Aaron Snyder, M.D., FACEP, President USACS East Region 
US Acute Care Solutions (USACS) 
 
Charlotte Wood, PhD, RN, MSN, MBA, President 
Maryland Nurses Association (MNA) 
 
Ashley D. Beall, M.D., Managing Director 
Arthritis and Rheumatism Associates, P.C. 
 
S. Ashfaq Hasan, M.D., President 
Maryland Orthopaedic Association (MOA) 
 
Beverly Lang, MScN, RN, ANP-BC, FAANP, Executive Director 
Nurse Practitioner Association of Maryland Inc. (NPAM) 
 
Justin J. Lewis, D.P.M., President 
Maryland Podiatric Medical Association (MPMA) 
 
Nicholas P. Grosso, M.D., Chairman of the Board and President 
Maryland Patient Care and Access Coalition (MPCAC) 
 
Dennis Dey, M.D., President 
Allegany County Medical Society 
 
Stanley Lambert, M.D., President 
Garrett County Medical Society 
 
Mitesh Kothari, M.D., President 
Washington County Medical Society  
 
Brian De Muth, M.D., President 
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Cecil County Medical Society 
 
Christian Jensen, M.D., President 
Caroline County Medical Society 
 
Alan Weinstein, M.D., President 
Talbot County Medical Society 
 
Gary Sprouse, M.D., President 
Queen Anne’s County Medical Society 
 
Michael Murphy, M.D., President 
Wicomico County Medical Society 
 
Richard Cirillo, M.D., President 
Calvert County Medical Society 
 
Richard Cook, M.D., President 
Charles County Medical Society 
 
Ron Elfenbein, M.D., President 
Somerset County Medical Society 
 
William Bair, M.D., President 
Dorchester County Medical Society 
 
Frederick County Medical Society 
 
St. Mary’s County Medical Society 
 
Kent County Medical Society 
 
 

cc: Dennis Schrader, Chief Operating Officer and Medicaid Director, MDH 
David R. Brinkley, Secretary, Budget & Management 

 Diane Croghan, Deputy Chief of Staff, Office of Governor Hogan 
 


